November 2015


Dear


RE: Capping of Fringe Benefit allowances in public hospitals
The Federal Government’s proposal to cap Fringe Benefits Tax (FBT) treatment of Meal and Entertainment benefits for public hospitals is extremely concerning and will have an impact on many doctors’ lives, particularly those who are considering leaving the public sector for financial reasons.

The current benefit makes a significant difference to the salary of many doctors, which directly translates to the attraction and retention of them in the public hospital sector.

Junior doctors, in particular, work for very little and many work a large number of hours of overtime, much of which is unpaid. This reduces the net hourly rate of income significantly and contributes to the burdensome reality of their employment terms and conditions.  It is from this pool of junior doctors that senior doctors will emerge as the future of the public health system.  Most medical courses are now graduate courses meaning that most graduates are older and have greater personal and financial responsibilities.  Any benefits that increase junior doctors ‘net take home’ wage are extremely important.

Our senior doctors play a critical role in supervising and training the large numbers of medical students and junior doctors coming through the system.  It is imperative that public hospitals retain this group of loyal and essential public servants.

Many medical practitioners work beyond their rostered hours, finishing their work after 7:00pm more than once per week and have to pay for a reasonable meal on the way home so they can return to work fit for practice around 7:00am the next day.  It is not possible to obtain a reasonable meal at any public hospital in the after-hours period. The proposed changes will reduce a doctor’s entitlements to about $100.00 per week, increasing the personal sacrifice that public hospital doctors assume by working in the public sector. 

The proposed changes will affect the ability of hospitals to provide care to patients at a time when the state of Victoria is working to expand hospital capacity. 

I request your support to either totally reject the legislative change to cap meals entertainment or accept the change on the basis that the Commonwealth must compensate states (and their employed staff) that currently have these benefits as part of their employment.

Yours sincerely,
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